
 

 

 
Monday 24th April 2023 

 
 

TERM 2 UPDATE LETTER  FOR STUDENTS AND FAMILIES 
 
 
CO-PRINCIPAL 
Mr Darren Percy will be joining the staff of Arthur Phillip High School in the role of 
Co-Principal for the remainder of 2023. He will be working on projects across the 
school and supporting and working alongside myself as the Principal.  
 
 
YEAR 7 to 10 ACCESSING HOME LEVELS 
To assist with movement within the school and to address some Health and Safety 
issues, all students from Years 7 to 10 will be required to use the stairs to access 
their home levels each day from the commencement of Term 2. Lift access will only 
be available when students are travelling to Level 9 for Science Practical work. If for 
any reason a student in Year 7 to 10 requires the lifts to be accessible due to a 
medical or other reason, then special application can be made for a lift pass 
supported by the appropriate documentation. Students who currently have a lift pass 
do not need to reapply. 
 
 
AREAS TO BE ACCESSED DURING BREAKS 
During breaks students are able to access the upper ground level or stay on a home 
base level if they wish. From the start of Term 2 the following will apply for students 
who wish to remain on a level during their break: 
Stage 4 (Year 7 and 8)  Level 2 only 
Stage 5 (Year 9 and 10)  Level 6 only 
Stage 6 (Year 11 and 12)  Level 8 only 
Students must remain on one of the levels or go to Upper Ground where staff will be 
rostered on to supervise. 
 
A reminder that students are not permitted to be on Levels, 1, 5 or 9 unless 
they have timetabled lesson on that floor. 
 
 
WELCOME BACK ASSEMBLIES 
Welcome back assemblies will be held on Day 1 (Wednesday 26th April) as follows: 
Stage 4 (Year 7 and 8)  8.30am    Amphitheatre 
Stage 5 (Year 9 and 10)  8.50am    Amphitheatre 
Year 12    8.40am    Level 8 
Year 11    8.40am    Level 7 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
YEAR 7 AND 12 PARENT TEACHER NIGHT 
This will be held on Wednesday the 3rd May from 4.00pm until 6.30pm. Bookings 
may be made through the parent portal and are now open. 
We are looking forward to welcoming all students at the commencement of Term 2. 
 
 
Regards 

 
Principal 
 

 


